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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1) 

TUESDAY 10th January 2006

MOTION No. 11
MOTION:   Councillor C. Keane

“That this Committee discuss the current status of the motion I had agreed as part of the Development Plan 7.6.4.i T7 Metro: That South Dublin County Council investigate the line reservation for connecting LUAS Tallaght with LUAS Dundrum and to state how this can be advanced.”
REPORT:

In relation to Policy T5: Public Transport Improvements, the Development Plan states:

7.6.2.iv

It is an objective of the Council to draw up indicative alignments in conjunction with the appropriate bodies including the Dublin Transportation Office and the Rail Procurement Agency, to seek to preserve the line for the extension of LUAS/Metro to the Rathfarnham, Terenure, Templeogue, Knocklyon, Ballycullen and Oldcourt areas, along with the remainder of South Dublin County. Following the preparation of the indicative alignments and agreement with the relevant statutory agencies and completion of the relevant public process, the Council will seek to preserve the lines by way of a variation of the County Development Plan.
No progress has been made to date on the determination of suitable reservation lines in relation to linking the Tallaght and Dundrum Luas lines. However, the Council proposes to have discussions as soon as possible with the Department of Transport in relation to the proposals listed in Transport 21 as they affect this County. It is envisaged that following these discussions consideration can be given to determining the extent and nature of variations that will be necessary to the County Development Plan.
